

Tony Dunn Chairman Bradwell Parish Council Ballaglass Cottage Coggeshall Road Stisted Essex CM77 8AB

28 Feb 2024

Dear Tony,

Abnormal Loads Through Bradwell Village February 2024

Since my appointment as Managing Director of Indaver Rivenhall Limited in January 2023, I have worked relentlessly with Essex County Council, Blackwater Aggregates, HZI and the rest Indaver's supply chain, to stop site related traffic transiting through Bradwell village. I have up until now had some success with this with traffic through the village reduced to almost zero.

Unfortunately, over the last two weeks we have seen unauthorized, abnormal loads pass through the village. This is as a result of new, international contractors coming to site who have not understood the importance of following the authorized route. This change of contractor is of no surprise to anyone and is therefore by no means an excuse. The is a huge and very damaging mistake by our Equipment Procurement Contractor and consequently, ultimately Indaver's responsibility.

No one is more frustrated and disappointed than me to take this unfortunate step back. I realize how harmful events like these are to Indaver's relationship with the local community and I will continue with my efforts to prevent recurrence.

I have challenged all internal stakeholders to come up with further preventative measures. In the interim you will see increased presence on the corner of The Street. I hope to have further measures to communicate to you at the next Liaison Group meeting.

Could I please ask that you circulate this letter as widely as possible to convey my sincere apologies to the people of Bradwell village.

Yours sincerely,

John Tatton
Managing Director
Indaver Rivenhall Limited.